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P.E:





Our P.E afternoons will be on TUESDAY with Ms Finch in Term 1. Please can children come to school wearing their PE kit. Remember you may need a tracksuit to keep warm in case we are able to go outside.





Reading Year One:





Year One children should now be reading for 10 minutes every day and practising their ‘Tricky Words’. Please ensure the children bring in their book bag and reading records to school each day.





Reading Reception: 





We will be encouraging the children in Reception to take books home from our school library to share with you. We hope this will foster their love of books by you reading to them and talking about the characters, plot, pictures etc. until the children are finally able to take home our reading scheme books when we have learned enough sounds for the children to read to you themselves!





Uniform:





Please ensure that all items of clothing/belongings for your child are clearly labelled – we often have a lot of bits and pieces going missing during the school year! Mrs Baker, Ms Finch and Mrs Curran will endeavour to return any lost items to you and your child. 





Things you could try at home to enrich this term’s projects:





Why not visit Hever Castle or Bodiam Castle? Can you find out anything about the castles? Who lived there? What was the castle used for? Perhaps you could write Mrs Baker and Ms Finch a little fact file about what you found out! You could even bring in some photographs to show us.





Our school website address is:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.hamsey.e-sussex.sch.uk/" �www.hamsey.e-sussex.sch.uk/�   
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Hedgehogs Class


Curriculum Information





Terms 1 & 2














Teachers: 


Mrs Baker and Ms Finch





Teaching Assistant: 


Mrs Curran





MATHS


We shall begin to introduce some new concepts over the next two terms. Reception children will be focussing on their number recognition to 10 and then 20. Year One will be learning to read and write numbers across 100. We will begin counting in 1s, 2s, 5s and 10s and learning about the concept of addition and subtraction. The children will also begin to recognise and name common 2D shapes, including rectangles, squares, circles and triangles.











P.S.H.E


During Term 1 the children will be getting to know their new classmates and learn about our school rules, knowing that rules keep us happy and safe. 














MUSIC


We are very excited to welcome Miss Berry back to Hamsey School to help us with our music, singing and movement sessions this term.





ART.


We will be creating our own castle pictures using paints and collage during our ‘Dragons and Princesses’ topic. After the half-term we shall be exploring mixed-media to create our own firework piece. When learning about Diwali we shall be creating our own Rangoli and Mehndi Patterns. During the run up to Christmas we will explore a range of Christmas crafts to make the season extra special!





P.E.


Throughout Terms 1 and 2 we will focus on mastering basic movements, including running, jumping, throwing and catching, as well as developing balance, agility and coordination. We will begin to apply these in a range of activities.





DT


When learning about the festival of Diwali, we shall be designing and creating our own Diva Lamps for the children to take home. 











Our Learning Journey is:





“Dragons and Princesses” – What happened in a castle?








HISTORY 


We shall be learning how to become historians this term. We will focus on castles, looking at naming and identifying the different parts of the castle and thinking about who might have lived there. We will be creating our own timelines looking at houses from the past and begin to learn how to analyse historical sources looking at artefacts, photographs and paintings. 





ENGLISH


For our topic of ‘Dragons and Princesses’, we shall be focussing on the story Zog by Julia Donaldson. The Year One children will be learning how to write in different styles using capital letters, finger spaces and a full stop. Our Reception children will be learning how to recognise and write their names and to develop their mark-making skills in different media… time to get out the chalks, shaving foam and paints!





When thinking about knights, castles and dragons in our ‘Dragons and Princesses’ topic, we shall pursue the children’s interests, seeing which storybooks they would like to read and work from in our English sessions! From this we shall see if the Year One children can write posters, descriptions, speech bubbles, thought bubbles and short stories.








SCIENCE


In science this term, we will initially be focussing on identifying and naming parts of the human body. This will include learning about our five senses and which body part is associated with each sense. We shall then move on to looking at different materials and thinking about which materials would be best for building castles and protecting a knight! 





As the weather turns, we shall start thinking about Seasonal Changes, using our beautiful school grounds to help us learn about when summer turns to autumn and autumn to winter.








